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Commissioners of Trust Funds Meeting Minutes
June 28, 2022    5:00pm
Groton Town Hall, First Floor Meeting Room
Attendees: Rachael Bielecki, Martha McLure, Joe Twomey
Guests:  Hannah Moller, Jason O’Connell
Review bills for approval and signatures
Meeting with Treasurer and Boston Trust advisor to discuss Prudent Investor changes
Jason began the meeting by saying that this was a good time to make the change to Prudent Investor and applauded the Commissioners and Town Meeting for making this happen.
He feels that the market is re-setting right now and although it is a tricky, up and down balance, he feels that because we have been able to diversify and expand (from 39 stocks to 63) the Trust Funds are in a good place.  The Prudent Investor gave this significant leeway.
Jason also informed the Commissioners that the portfolio currently has 7% cash and Boston Trust is going to invest most of this because he feels it would see a better return.
As far as the current investment considerations Boston Trust feels that the domestic economic recovery has proven resilient with a solid GDP growth projected again for 2022.
Discussion then centered around the fee that Boston Trust charges for their service which have been in place since 1992.  Jason said that it is an unusual agreement that was made at the beginning and has never changed.  He said that he is more that willing to look into and discuss it with his partners.  This led to the discussion around the pros and cons of placing all investments in one firm (as opposed to Boston Trust and Bartholomew).  Jason was very helpful with his input and clarified that at the least the two firms could communicate (not share) which might make it more beneficial to the client.  Jason left after this topic.
Hannah then brought up that Bartholomew was waiting for the go ahead to begin the Prudent Investor changes and asked if the Commissioners would consider changing their breakdown from 80% bonds/20% stocks to 60% bonds/40% stocks.  The Commissioners were surprised that they had not made some Prudent Investor changes already and asked Hannah to inform them to do so immediately.  Martha made a motion to allow them to change from 80/20 to 70/30 immediately and then have this reconsidered at the December meeting.  Joe seconded and it was voted 2 to 1. 

Director’s Report
Reallocation of the Administrative fees was discussed and given the different funds usage over the past several years it was suggested that a change be made.  Martha made the motion to allocate the Director’s salary for the upcoming Fiscal year over the Green, Lecture and Waters funds using the past year’s percentages.  Joe seconded and it was voted unanimously
Open session for topics not anticipated 48 hours prior to the meeting
Application for the Lecture Fund from Groton Conservation Trust (Ryan Fish).  This does not fit the criteria of the Lecture Fund so a vote was not taken.
A vote to enter into Executive Session was not taken to discuss applications for the Green or Shepley Charity Funds.
Discuss Charity Application (0)
    


